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[date] 2015

Dear [name]
Second Reading 23 October 2015: Advertising of Prostitution (Prohibition) Bill

I am writing to ask you to support the Advertising of Prostitution (Prohibition) Bill tabled by Lord McColl of Dulwich which has its Second Reading on 23 October.

The Purple Teardrop Campaign is the Soroptimist International campaign against Human Trafficking. The campaign has been calling for an end to advertising of sex for sale since 2008; our petition reached 36,272 signatures in October 2015 and continues to grow. The petition calls on the Government to introduce legislation to will make it illegal for “sex for sale” advertisements to appear in any media or location where vulnerable adults and children are being sexually exploited for the profit and gain of others. Lord McColl’s Bill will fulfil this aim.
 The sale of people for sex is readily available in a wide range of media, particularly the internet, newspapers, magazines, toilets, telephone boxes and so on, often in the guise of personal or adult services.
These enticements help to create and increase demand, generating huge tax free profits for the men and women who are tricking vulnerable men, women and children into forced prostitution. 

By allowing visible advertising we are legitimizing prostitution and by extension, forced prostitution for profit of others. Women and girls who are trafficked for sexual exploitation - forced prostitution - endure appalling conditions: they suffer violent control, enforced loss of liberty, denial of human rights and dignity, and often brutal rape.

The message our society gives, particularly to boys and young men, is that if it sexual services are legitimately advertised, then it must be acceptable, and legal, to use the services offered.   We feel that there is no other form of criminality in which social acceptance is so great, or which society does so little to prevent, and wish to bring the issue forward for debate. 

 Benefits of having legislation in place 
· Removing easily accessible information on where to buy sex will be an irritation and a disruption to the habitual user thus potentially reducing the demand. 

· By removing visible advertising we make it more difficult for first-time or casual users to access the marketplace. 

· By making visible advertising illegal we remove the means by which brothel managers and traffickers draw in their customers and thus disrupt their marketing strategy. 

· By making such advertising illegal we would be discouraging the prevailing subliminal message being given, particularly to susceptible boys and young men, that it is acceptable to buy women for sex. 

· By making the availability and distribution of such adverts illegal, legitimate publishers and service providers who would be liable to prosecution will refuse to accept “sex for sale” advertising.
· Publishers who ignore the legislation and continue to advertise such services, can be more easily prosecuted. 
I write to ask you to attend the Second Reading debate and to speak in support of Lord McColl’s important Bill.
Yours sincerely
Liz Rodgers
Acting Chair, Purple Teardrop Campaign
